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FIRE COLLECTION:  WE WILL BE PASSING THE HAT FOR THE QUILTERS WHO 

LOST THEIR HOMES IN THE RECENT FIRES.  ACACIA GUILD WILL MATCH THE 

AMOUNT COLLECTED BY THE MEMBERS AND SEND IT TO THE SCCQG’S 

EMERGENCY FUND FOR QUILTER’S IN NEED. 

 

Where has the year gone? Soon it will be holidays and all of the traditional madness will 

descend upon us with a vengeance! 

 

December 6, 2007 is the date when we draw the winning ticket for our beautiful 

Opportunity Quilt.  We are making a big effort to sell as many tickets as we can before that date.  

As such, we will be asking several members to take the quilt to other guilds to sell tickets.  If you 

need tickets, please see us at the meeting or contact me. 

 

November is an exciting month for Acacia.  We are delighted to welcome back our long 

time friend/supporter/inspirational muse – Lyn Brown.  She will have a new presentation for us 

and will teach a wonderful Friendship Star Quilt for the workshop. There are only a few spaces 

left so please sign up at the meeting. 

 

It is also time for our final Brown Bag Auction of the year.  Tickets are a bargain at 5 for 

$1.  Donations will be accepted at the meeting.  Charlotte and her crew will have a lovely array of 

items to bid on.  Because of this event, there will be no Opportunity Basket in November; 

however, there will be two in December. 

 

Some months ago, Acacia donated $500 to the Buena Park Senior Center for its Legacy 

Tree.  In recognition of this donation, we have a gold leaf in a nice location on the tree.  Cecilia 

Carey’s slogan (ACACIA QUILT GUILD – PAST TRADITION – FUTURE INSPIRATION) 

was selected by the membership for our leaf.  On November 2, 2007 at 2 p.m., the Legacy Tree 

will be unveiled and pictures will be taken.  Several Board members have volunteered to help 

serve refreshments that day and will also have their quilts on display for the public to enjoy.  If 

you would like to volunteer on that day, please let me know- 562-429-4477; 

soniadas@yahoo.com 

 

Acacia is also beginning its collections for philanthropy.  Please check the website and 

newsletter for details on items to donate.  We are known for our generosity – let us not disappoint 

those in need. 

Happy Thanksgiving and save some pie for me! 

Best wishes – Sonia Das, President 



 

 

A Philanthropy Sewing Workshop 
will be arranged for the Month of 
November to be held at the Buena 
Park Senior Center.  Watch for the 
date! 
 

 
Guild Members: Please remember 
to return any finished Philanthropy 
quilts at the meeting on November 1 
so you can be entered in the 
drawing.  The drawing will be early in 
the meeting this month , so get those 
quilts in and get your ticket! 
 

 

TOTALLY KIDS CHARITY 

From Phyllis Campbell

 
IF SEWING ON BINDING IS WHAT 
YOU LOVE TO DO?  HERE IS AN 
OPPORTUNITY FOR SERVICE THAT 
IS JUST RIGHT FOR YOU!  THE 
PHILANTHROPY COMMITTEE  
 
HAS SEVERAL ALL-BUT-FINISHED 
QUILTS THAT JUST NEED TO BE 
BOUND. PLEASE 
CONTACT JUDY HUNSAKER ON   
714-761-5222 TO OFFER YOUR HELP! 

 
Please note the separate boxes 
for donations to different charities 
as you come into the meeting! 
 
Acacia Quilt Guild contributes to 
several charities.  This “holiday “ 
time of year is especially difficult for 
soldiers away from home, mothers 
who are in shelters, children in 
hospitals or shelters—well you know 
the stories.  Here is an opportunity 
for you to help. On the following 
page there are a couple lists of 
suggested items needed by women 
and kids, and also a list for the 
Totally Kids charity described below. 
Please give generously.  Gifts will be 
put into baskets for Christmas 
Distribution. 
   
 

The Starting Gate in Los Alamitos has 

been good to our guild by letting us sell 

our quilt raffle tickets at their Bike 

Nights.  Now they are asking for our 

help for a great cause. "One More from 

the Heart" is a motorcycle run fund 

raiser to benefit “Totally Kids” 

specialty health care.   

  

Totally Kids Specialty Health Care is a 

home near Loma Linda University 

Medical Center for the care of 

developmentally disabled and 

technology dependent children.  They 

care for very fragile infants and 

children.  Most won't live to adulthood.  

They get a little public funding but get 

nothing for the "bells and whistles" of 

life.  That is where you can help. 

 

 Find something on the following list 

and bring it to our November meeting.  

The Starting Gate will be taking a 

truckload of donations to Totally Kids 

on Veteran's Day, Nov. 11.  They will 

be led by the Viet Nam Vets M/C, of 

which my husband is a member. 
 

The items on this list don't have to be 

brand new, just in really great condition.  

They would love to have some bright crib 

and twin size quilts for the children. (It 

says comforters, but they don't know the 

difference).  If you need flannel for the 

 
Philanthropy
  
 



backing, we have some available - Contact 

me.  Bring small items to our guild 

meeting on Nov.1.   LOOK FOR THE BOX 

LABELED “TOTALLY KIDS”.   Large items 

may be brought to The Starting Gate at 

any time before Nov. 11.  The Starting 

Gate is in Los Alamitos on Katella, across 

from 24 Hour Fitness (Between Walker 

and Bloomfield). 

 

Thanks for your help for these helpless 

children.  My husband went last year and 

he said it was heartbreaking seeing all the 

children who couldn't live at home with 

their families.  Anything we can do to 

brighten their lives will be a blessing to 

them. Phyllis Campbell 

Wish List FOR  “Totally 

Kids” 

 

Infant clothing    
Infant mobiles  
Infant swings  
Highchairs (reclining) 
Bouncers          
Boppy Pillows        
Folding chairs 
Twin blankets    
Twin comforters      
Batteries (all sizes)    
Body pillows 
Twin sheet sets w/pillow cases       
Backpacks              
Socks (all sizes) 
Crib sheets      
Crib comforters       
Beach Towels           
DVD's (G and PG) 
CD's (infant, kids bop and Disney)  
Toys for 1 to 3 yrs     
Art and craft supplies 
Bibs               
Hair ties (no metal) 
T-shirts (boys & girls) -all sizes 
Sweat Pants -all sizes & colors     
Car seats (infant & toddler) 
Small table fans            
Portable DVD player    
Exercise balls   
Tactile balls         

Walkman w/ headphones 
 

Wish list Suggestions for : 
WOMEN 

 

Face Soap 
Toothbrush and toothpaste 
Hair brushes and combs 
Nail polish 
Polish remover 
Lipstick 
Bras and underware (any size) 
New or like-new slacks or tops 
Any personal items a woman could 
use 
Gift cards for stores like Target and 
Walmart 
 
CHILDREN 

 

New or like-new baby clothing 
Blankets or quilts 
Underwear 
Diapers 
Socks 
New or like-new clothing-all sizes 
New toys 
 Coloring books 
 Crayolas 
 Puzzles 
 Board Games 
 
School supplies: 
 Pencils 
 Erasers 
 Crayons 
 Lined Paper 
 Notebooks 
 
 

Use you imagination— 

And your heart 
 

 

 

 



 
 
"Happy November and 

December birthday greetings 

to our following members:  

November 

Theresa Craig   

and Dana Matsukawa 

December 

.Kim Hogan,  Virginia 

Coffee, 

Susan Stokes, Helen 

Whitaker, 

Mona McCormick,  And Mary 

Hicks 

 

 

 

 

 
Since we are having our 

Christmas Potluck in 

December, we are asking 

the members who 

celebrate a birthday in 

November and December 

to bring snacks to 

share at our November 1 

meeting. 

 

A very BIG thank you 

for everyone who 

provided treats for our 

October meeting.  The 

table was overflowing 

with delicious goodies 

to eat and beverages to 

drink.  Your support is 

very appreciated! 

 

 
  

 
Happy Turkey Day, Everyone!! 
I hope the upcoming holidays will be 
fun for everyone. 
 
A great Big WELCOME to our two 
newest members: 

  

Myra Briones 

and Susan MacVicar. 
 

             October meeting 

attendance: 
 

             Members            45 

             New Members      2 

             Guests                  4 

             ____________________ 

             Total                   51 

 

             Our total Membership now  

             stands at     63 

 

  
 

 

 
When you come to guild, take time to 
read the Minutes and Treasurer's 
Report on the bulletin board in the 

Hospitali

ty 

Committee 

Chairman:  

Susann Wood 

Holiday 

Potluck 

Membership 

 

Chairman:  

Kit Boyd 

 
Bulletin Board 
Announcements 



back of the room.  On the same table 
you will find announcements of quilt 
shows,  business cards, and often 
discount coupons.   

Check it out every month! 
 

 
 

MYSTERY OF THE MISSING 

BANNER SOLVED! 

 

At the October meeting, it was 

announced that our Acacia Guild’s 

quilted logo banner was missing.  

This news was especially heart-

breaking as Karen Waterbury (VP-

Workshops) and Diane MacRill 

(Secretary) had worked hard to 

create this lovely banner in the 

early days of the guild. 

 

The very next day, a very 

determined Charlotte Hansen 

(Ways & Means Chair, 

Philanthropy Committee Member 

and all-around kind hearted 

helper) took her daughter over to 

the Senior Center and cleaned out 

our portion of the storage 

cupboard.  CHARLOTTE FOUND 

THE BANNER!!  It was under 

other boxes out of sight and out 

of its case. 

 

A huge “thank you” to Charlotte 

for solving the mystery of our 

missing banner.    

                    

    
 

UGLY FABRICS QUILTS DUE AT NOV. 1 

MEETING.  Remember that fun exchange  
of ugly fabrics at the September  meeting?   
Well, it’s time to show off what you made 
from them.  Bring your creations to the 
November 1 meeting  and there will be a 

prize for the best quilts as voted by our 

members. 
 
       

 

 

 
Happy Thanksgiving to all you Secret Pals 
(and other Acacia Members too). 
 
Hasn’t this year flown by?  I am just amazed 
that the holidays are here already and I don’t 
have all my projects done—or mid-way—OK!  
Some aren’t even started! 
 
Thanksgiving is such a “MADE FOR IT” 
chance to say a special “Thank You” to the 
Secret Pal who has been giving you those 
wonderful treats and surprises since July.  I 
know it’s hard when you don’t know who it is 
and what their tastes are, but there are always 
wonderful things you can get that will be 
special to your Secret Pal—just because it 
came from you. 
 

Secret Pal 
Coordinator:  

Sherri Vasquez 



I want to add a Thank You for the mysterious 
gifts with my name that keep showing up 
month after month! What a total delight they 
bring me!  THANK YOU ALL! 
 
I had only had one call about the proposed 
Short Secret Pal program that would begin in 

January.  The gift limit is to be about $5.00.  
If you are interested, please contact me!  We 
will need about 4 people to start this program.   
 
Sherri Vasquez, 714-892-3720   or  
crafty_gramma@verizon.net 

 

 

 

 
 

Workshops for Acacia 
By Karen Waterbury 

 

The Easy Crazy Quilt Workshop on 

October 6
th

 by Peggy Timmons was so 

much fun! Peggy’s technique for making 

crazy quilts is so fun and easy. Those of 

you who weren’t there missed out on a 

fun day. Peggy is a fantastic teacher just 

“bursting” to tell of different ways that 

she has discovered for making quilting 

easier. Not only did we learn about crazy 

quilting, she showed us appliqué and a 

couple other fun ideas for making prairie 

points and hexagons. Thank you to the 

ladies who attended. 

 

November 3 is Lyn Brown’s 

“Friendship Strip Quilt” from 10 – 4. 

This is a friendship swap. If you aren’t 

interested in participating in the swap 

but still want to make the quilt please 

come!  

 

December 8 is Don Beld’s  “World 

Without End” Workshop. Don Beld is 

a famous hand-pieced and hand-quilting 

quilter. You can do this quilt by machine 

as well. It is up to you. 

    

January 5 is Karen Waterbury 

teaching “Square In A Square”. The 

Square In A Square technique is 

designed by Jody Barrows. Karen 

assisted Jody in a weeklong quilting 

school and now is able (with Jody’s 

permission) to teach Acacia the 

wonderful technique.  

 

 

We have fabulous workshops lined up. 

Please come to one or come to all. You 

will not be disappointed!  

Thanks, Phyllis Campbell!  

_________________________________ 

 
January Speaker: Cindy Garcia 
 

In January, Cindy Garcia will be 
bringing a trunk show to the 
Acacia Quilt Guild meeting.  
Here’s a little information about 
our speaker: 
 
“I have been sewing since childhood, 
but didn't start quilting until 1997.  I 
am a native of Long Beach, but 
spent 19 years living in NE Illinois 
where I met my husband, Tom.  
We've been married 7 years.  I have 
2 grown children in Wisconsin.  I'm 
back in LB to live with my 82 yr old 
widowed father, and I belong to the 
Quilters By the Sea Guild in LB.   
 

Speakers  

And 

Workshops 
 



I love traditional quilts, but I have 
been trying to break out of the 
pattern mold and come up with some 
original designs.   
 

When I come to the guild, I am going 
to give my recipe for ... 

"QUILT PIE." 
 It has nothing to do with going to the 
grocery store for ingredients.  
Everyone needs to come and hear 
what goes into it!!!  (It's even better 
than a quilt sandwich) LOL” 
  

Thanks again, 
Cindy Garcia 
 
 
 

 
 

Suggestion Box 
By Helen  Whitaker 
 
“Yes, I got your suggestions, and 
yes, they have been addressed!!!” 
 
Our beautiful suggestion box has 
born us several great suggestions 
and yes, they have been addressed. 
Thank you for using this tool to bring 
attention to a better way of doing 
things. 
 
  We appreciate your input! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Please join your fellow quilters from 
Acacia Quilt Guild at Bunney Hutch 
in Los Alamitos on FRIDAY, 
NOVEMBER 30 from 10am to 5pm. 
  
Our new name is SEW SO MUCH! 
   
Bring a quilting/crafting project to 
work on (or just visit) and food to 
share.  We eat anything that's 
delicious! 
  
There is no charge for this 
fabulous day of fun, fabric and 
friendship. 
  
This is a another great opportunity to 
get to know your fellow Acacia Guild 
members, work on UFOs or other 
projects, do some shopping, 
socialize and enjoy some yummy 
food!! 
  
Friends are welcome too.  See you 
there!! 

 News staff 
Newsletter and Website Staff: 
Reach us at: 

Rosemary Harding    Website 

714-379-4649 
R-Harding@ca.rr.com 
 
Sherri Vasquez     Newsletter 

714-892-3720 

Crafty_gramma@verizon.net 

(Underscore between words) 
This newsletter is written for you and by you 

and put out to help you. Please help us keep 

Current by contacting us with interesting 

items. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sew So Much 
 Chairman:  

Sharon Monge 

mailto:R-Harding@ca.rr.com
mailto:Crafty_gramma@verizon.net


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Quilter Sews Up ‘We Are Bellflower’ Honor 
 
Barbara Winkler spends much of her free time making quilts to give 
as thank-you gifts to wounded soldiers. Now, she is being thanked for 
her efforts. Barbara, a resident of Bellflower, is October's "We Are 
Bellflower" honoree. Since December of 2005, Barbara has been a 
member of Quilts of Valor, a foundation whose goal is to provide 
every wounded soldier with a hand-made quilt. To date, the 
organization has awarded nearly 12,000 quilts to soldiers, and 
Barbara has personally donated 38. "I respect what they do to keep 
us free," Barbara said of the soldiers. "And I'm a little bit selfish and 
hope that if they solve the wars now, my grandkids won't have to do 
it. I just think it's a great cause."  
 
Barbara's generosity toward the military, however, extends well 
beyond Quilts of Valor. Barbara is also a volunteer with the Long 
Beach Unified School District and 
the Long Beach Boys and Girls 
Club, where she teaches students 
to sew and make quilts that are 
also used for donations to soldiers. 
Thus far, her school district 
students have completed seven 
quilts and are in the process of 
making more. Additionally, Barbara 
volunteers with Snowball Express, 
an organization that brings the 

Bunney Hutch Quilt 'N Sew  
  

is located at  
  

           4478 Cerritos Avenue  

        Los Alamitos, CA   90720  
                      (714) 226-9647  
  

 (1/2 mile  west of  the Los 

Alamitos Racetrack at the 
corner of Lexington & 

Cerritos).  



widows of fallen soldiers and their children to Disneyland in 
November. If that wasn't enough, she also participates in recycling 
fundraisers in which printer cartridges, cell phones and eye glasses 
are collected. If you know someone who you believe deserves to be 
spotlighted call (562) 804-1424 ext. 2278. 
 

 
November is the famous 

“Brown Bag”. 

 

Donations are welcome and 

appreciated! 

 

Also, there will be a table of free 

fabrics (great for those 

microwave potato bags you plan 

to make for gifts!) 
  

We will be participating in the 

Buena park Senior Center (BPSC)  

Kandy Kanelane and Kraft Faire 

on  December 1.  

  

DETAILS TO FOLLOW 
 
 

           
                               

At our December Guild Meeting, we will 
again be exchanging handmade Christmas 
tree ornaments.  Here are the rules: 
 

1. The ornament must be able to hang 
on a Christmas tree. 

2. The ornament must be no larger 
than 7” in any direction (except for 
the hanger). 

3. The ornament must be HANDMADE, 
preferably by you, with your 
signature and year somewhere on it.  
If you absolutely can’t find time to 
make something yourself, then you 
may purchase an individually 
handmade ornament from another 
crafter. NO MASS MADE 
IMPORTED ITEMS, PLEASE! 

Ways and Means 

 

Chairman: Charlotte 

Hansen 4
th

 Annual 

Ornament 

Exchange 



4. You may quilt, sew, crochet, paint, 
collage, glue, knit or ???  It is up to 
you to be creative.  Please put some 
effort into your creation.  It should 
take more than 5 or 10 minutes to 
create.   

5. Package or wrap your ornament in a 
way that will make someone want to 
pick yours.  A nicely wrapped box, 
tin, or a beautiful gift bag all would 
be appropriate. 

6. You will be given a ticket when you 
turn in your ornament.  Tickets will 

be drawn for the order in which the 
ornaments will be chosen.  There will 
be an extra ornament in case the last 
person gets their own ornament. 

7. You may make more than one 
ornament if you want to compound 
your fun. 

8. Don’t forget to bring your ornament 
to our General Meeting on 
December 6. 

 
 

 
 
 
November 1    Acacia Guilt Guild General Meeting at 6:45 p.m. 
    Speaker: Lyn Brown      ( Brown Bag) 
 
November 2   BPSC Legacy Tree unveiled—2 p.m. 

 
November 3   Workshop: Lyn Brown 
    “Chains of Holiday Friendship” quilt 
 
November 7 Grand Re-opening of the Buena Park Senior Center
     
November 16   Sew-So-Much at the Bunney Hutch  
11 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
 
November 20   Board Meeting  6 pm 
November 22   Thanksgiving Day 
 
December 1   Buena Park Community Center’s 
Kandy Kaneland and Kraft Faire 
    10 am to 4 pm 
    

December 6 Acacia Guilt Guild General Meeting at 6:45 p.m. 
 Christmas Potluck and Gift Exchange, Drawing for Opportunity 
Quilt, Speaker: Don Beld: “History of Biblical Blocks” 

 

Christmas Party Gift Exchange 
At Dec.6 Meeting: 

1. Crafting related gift  

2. Value around $10 - give a gift 

that you would be delighted to 

receive  

3. Gift should be wrapped or in a 

nice gift bag - no groceries 

bags!  

4. Participants will receive a 

number for exchanging during 

the party 

5. Watch for more details coming 

soon! 

 
 



December 8 Workshop: Don Beld  "World Without End" Celtic style quilt 
hand piecing and appliqué. 
 

December 18   Board Meeing   6 pm 
 
December 25   Merry Christmas to All 
 
December 28   Sew-So-Much at the Bunney Hutch  11 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
 
January 1   New Years Day 
 
January 3   Acacia Guilt Guild General Meeting at 6:45 p.m. 
    Speaker: Cindy Garcia 
 
January 5   Workshop: Karen Waterbury “Square In A Square” 
 


